Projector & Display Management Working Group

Minutes of Conference Call 2007/11/12-13

Attending:

Koichi Ara, NEC

Nick D'Alessio, Dell

Lee Farrell, Canon

Rick Landau, Dell

Ira McDonald, High North

Raymond Rogers, Symon

Topics

Changing Meeting Time

There was a proposal to change the meeting time one hour earlier.  This was accepted by almost everyone in the survey.  Done.  The earlier time takes effect immediately.  The new meeting time will be 

  7 PM Eastern (Standard) Time

  6 PM Central Time

  4 PM Pacific Time

  9 AM Tokyo

  8 AM Singapore

There was also a proposal to change the day of the week for the meeting.  This was also accepted by almost everyone in the survey.  The new day will be Wednesday evening in the US, Thursday morning in Asia.  This will take effect permanently starting in January, 2008, at our first meeting of the new year on Wednesday-Thursday January 9-10.  
Here is the schedule for the next three meetings:

The next meeting will be Monday-Tuesday, 11/19-20 at the new, one hour earlier, time.  

The next meeting after that will be Wednesday-Thursday, 11/28-29, at the earlier time.  
And the one after that will be Wednesday-Thursday, 12/05-06, at the earlier time.  
Latest MIB

- Ira will try to compile.  With new compilers, long names might not be a problem.  However, some clauses are out of order, and that will be a problem.  
- Rick missed picking up the new locale groups, v02, with short names.  Will correct.  

- Need to add a fixup to produce two files for the two MIBs.  MIB compilers stop at the first END statement.  

Next F2F Meeting 
- January is too early.  We will not be ready with an acceptable draft MIB by then.  

- PWG has a F2F meeting the week of 2/4.
- PDM should try for somewhat later, after Feb. 20th.  Dallas in early March is a possibility; Raymond will check the availability of accommodations.  
Review the DisplaySetting Group
- Must fix enum values that contain punctuation, blanks, and start with numbers or capital letters.  .  
Review the General Group

- Under some circumstances, one might wish to assign multiple values of the NTP server address as backups, as is routinely done with DNS server addresses.  

- Is there a current textual convention for multiple values of NTP server?  We could use comma, semicolon, or blank as a separator.  Of those, blank seems to be the least error-prone choice.  
- Leave the property as single valued at the moment.  If there is feedback from public comment, we will look at changing it.   
PowerState Group

- We should change the short name of the group from PwrSt to Power for legibility.  Someone please edit.  
